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	 For many years, the 
Bridging Borders  program at 
Rainbow Trail has served in 
Mexico, Puerto Rico, Galveston, 
TX; Joplin, MO; New York City, 
and, most recently, in Boulder, 
CO.  From building houses, to 
hurricane and flood relief efforts, 
to Day Camp-style ministry in 
Ecuador, Bridging Borders has 
offered these domestic and abroad 
service trips to youth groups from 

	 It is amazing to see the 
difference a year makes.  A year ago, 
the Rainbow Trail Board of Directors 
had just voted to accept the price and 
sign a contract to own the non-federal 
parcel to be used in the land exchange.  
Last spring, Rainbow Trail closed on 
the Locke Park property and is now a 
proud land owner. With the acquisition 
of the Locke Park property, we are 
one step closer to home.  And this is 
a big step!   This past summer,  the 
San Carlos District Ranger and land 
specialists in the Forest Supervisor’s 
office spent a day with us walking 
the Locke Park property as well as 
the extended Rainbow Trail property 
that we would acquire.  They loved 
the idea of  the Locke Park property 
becoming part of the National Forest, 
probably as much as we desire to own 
our site! 
	 Rainbow Trail Lutheran 
Camp is a holy place for so many 
people and has become a precious 
gift of the Church.  Since its inception 
Rainbow Trail has leased land from 
the Forest Service.   Ownership 
of the property would protect the 

camp’s investment of $4.5 million in 
buildings to date.  And by owning our 
site, we will guarantee that Rainbow 
Trail will be available for generations 
to come.  
	 As you hopefully know 
by now, the Forest Service does 
not have the authority to conduct 
an outright sale of National Forest 
lands.  A land exchange is the only 
method for acquiring federal lands 
such as the site on which Rainbow 
Trail currently resides.   We are now 
ready for that next step! A formal 
exchange proposal will be submitted 
to the Forest Service, beginning the 

64-step land exchange process.  The 
process will culminate in the Forest 
Service issuing a patent to Rainbow 
Trail and Rainbow Trail deeding the 
private lands it secured to the federal 
government.

Most Asked Questions
	 There are several questions 
that continue to be asked.  Hopefully 
by answering these, we can clarify 
the whole exchange process.  Didn’t 
the exchange already happen?  No.  
Rainbow Trail acquired non-federal 
land back in February that can now 
be used in an exchange.  That was 

an important step to initiate the 
process to move into an exchange.  
When are you moving camp?  We 
are NOT moving camp.  Camp will 
stay right where it has always been, 
but will be surrounded by about 90 
additional acres that will be ours after 
the exchange process.  How long 
will the exchange process take?  
The land exchange process can take 
anywhere from two to eight years, 

Phase II: Land, Ho!
RAINBOW TRAIL MOVES INTO FUNDRAISING FOR THE ACTUAL LAND EXCHANGE PROCESS

Address Service Request

Continued on Page 3, BORDERS

around the country.  
	 Every 3 years, the ELCA 
hosts a National Youth Gathering 
at various places in the United 
States.  Although many youth 
groups will make the trek cross 
country to the Gathering this 
summer, there are many groups 
that have opted for other summer 
faith journey adventures, and other 
ways to serve God’s people such as 

Continued on Page 2,  LAND



	 Our Staff has sprinted into 2015!  
I think this is one of our busiest Januaries 
ever.  Between multiple retreats, Bible 
Study Writers’ retreat, middle school 
youth gathering, young adult leadership 
retreat, and RTLC promotions every 
Sunday at one of our congregations, we 
have truly hit the ground running!	
	 We have had excellent early 
registrations for our summer on-site 
programs.  Three weeks are already full 
with three more getting close to full.  We 
already have 35 day camps scheduled 
for summer but we have room for a few 
more day camps during specific weeks.  
Contact Ben Larson if your church may be interested.  Our off-site programs 
always have a dip in participation on National Youth Gathering years since 
those programs have traditionally been focused on senior high students.  If 
your senior high youth aren’t going to the national gathering, consider a 
Compass Point backpack trip or a Bridging Borders mission trip for your 
group.  We can help you create an unforgettable experience for your kids.  
Both programs have individual sign-up weeks for churches that may have 
an individual or two that would like to participate.  Our summer camper 
weeks will fill quickly.  Don’t wait to register!  Take a look at which week 
works for you and register now.  It will be a life-changing week for you!  
And bring a friend with you to share the experience.  
	 I know that many of you are still experiencing the effects of a 
recovering economy.  But we are here to help.  The first question to ask is 
“Do you want your child to go to camp?”  That is a yes/no question.  If your 
answer is yes, then, together, let’s figure out a way to get them there.  If you 
are in a position where finances will prevent you from sending your child to 
camp, please contact me—we’ll find a way to get your child to camp!  This 
is a very private process – no one will know but me.  Do it for your child. 
We are planning on giving out over $15,000 for camperships this year.   
That is why those funds are there.  We have several very generous donors 
who give specifically to camperships.   If you want your kids or family to 
come to camp this summer, we will find a way to make that happen!
	 We are getting ready to begin our recruiting tour to look for our 2015 
summer staff.  We are already out on the road visiting the Colorado state 
schools.  We have talked with some great candidates.  We will be heading 
to the Midwest on February 7th for two weeks. Ben Jarvis and I will be 
traveling together this year.  I ask for your prayers as we travel.  I also ask 
for your prayers for the whole selection process.  We are anticipating a 
strong group of returning staff from last summer’s crew that will make a 
great foundation for this summer.  This is always a fun time of the year as 
the summer ministry team starts taking shape.  
	 The land exchange continues to move forward. We are ready 
to boldly step into phase two of this process.  Phase 1 was finding and 
acquiring land that we could use in a land exchange.  Our Board did a great 
job of searching for, finding, and securing an incredible piece of property 
that is attractive to the forest service. The mantra for the land exchange 
continues to be patience and persistence.  We are now in the process of 
finding a person that will serve as a point for us in the exchange process.  
Once that is secured, things will begin to move more quickly.  We will need 
to raise more money but we promise this will be our last time we ask you 
to give to support the land exchange process. Thank you for your prayers 
and support thus far in this process.  The reality is that we only need to raise 
another $190,000 to cover all the remaining expenses.  This goal is easily 
attainable.  Remember, this is a gift for the generations.   If you want to give 
or give again, we need you! 
	 We are continuing an initiative called 50 for the Future that we started 
last year.  We are looking for 50 families or individuals that can commit to 
giving $2,500 to $5,000 per year annually to undergird the financial side 
of this ministry.  We started the year with 25 individuals or families giving 
at that level.  We now have 44 individuals or families supporting RTLC at 
this level!  This combined with all the other gifts we receive will put us in a 
position to really strengthen all aspects of our ministry.  Prayerfully consider 
being one of those families.  Nellie and I have made that commitment.  I 
hope you’ll join us!
	 This has been a phenomenal year for our ministry.  We own land; 
we have an amazing new ropes course; we had our highest participation 
ever in our summer programs; we gave $4,098 to Young Adults in Global 
Mission to support that program from summer offerings; we sent over 
$9,000 to ELCA World Hunger from your efforts at Grace Race; and we 
had one of our best financial years.   None of this would have happened 
without you.  We strive to make the best use of your gifts, to reach as many 
people as possible with this ministry, and to be an excellent partner with the 
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 Trail Boss 
                                         By Dave Jarvis - Executive Director

congregations in the geographical area of the Rocky Mountain Synod.  You 
make ministry possible.  I am humbled and I am grateful.  I want to thank 
you all for another incredible year of support for this ministry and for me 
as director.  I am beginning my 27th year at Rainbow Trail.   I am reminded 
weekly that what we do matters in our world. 
	 I am so excited for this year.  Please pray for this ministry and 
for our staff.  We take great joy in serving you through RTLC.  May God 
surprise us in amazing ways!!!!

Until next time…

depending on the time available 
for the Forest Service to focus on 
our exchange and time needed to 
complete all of the studies as part of 
the exchange.  We are heavily in the 
search process of finding a retired 
Forest Service employee to serve as 
the point person on our exchange.  We 
are hoping that this land exchange 
process can be completed over the 
next three years.  What is the cost 
of the land exchange process?  
The cost of necessary studies and 
reimbursing Forest Service staff 
to process the land exchange is 
approximately $200,000.  However, 
there are additional expenses such 
as the land conservancy process, 
consulting fees to walk us through 
the exchange, and a new site master 
plan that need to happen as part of this 
exchange that take the total cost of the 
land exchange process to $275,000.  
The great news is that we have already 
raised over $85,000 for Phase 2!

How Can You Help?
	 We still need to raise an 
additional $190,000 to cover the cost 
of consultant fees, administrative 
expenses, and the work to complete 
the Forest Service’s 64-step exchange 
process. These funds will cover 
exchange process related expenses 
as well as all of the studies and 
assessments related to the exchange 
that will occur during the exchange 
process.  
	 We need your prayers and 

we need your financial support.  For 
us to achieve the goal of raising 
the additional $190,000 to finish 
this project, we need people to step 
forward that believe in the value of 
this ministry in the lives of youth 
and families.  We know that many 
of you have already given and given 
generously to the purchase of the land.  
We promise this will be the last time 
we come back to you and ask you to 
give to the land exchange project. 
If you gave to the land purchase, I 
hope that you will consider giving an 
additional gift for the future of RTLC.  
If you haven’t given yet, consider 
making a special gift for the future 
generations that will be a part of this 
ministry.  We are open to matching 
fund opportunities or a capstone gift 
if you would like to use your gift to 
help encourage others to give as well.  
We have already received two gifts 
of $25,000 that are matching funds 
gifts that will make your gift make a 
bigger difference.  We can also easily 
accept stock gifts.  Call me to get the 
critical information.  I have even put a 
bounty on my mustache for a capstone 
gift of at least $30,000 to $50,000 to 
finish off this campaign. I would love 
to have a more in-depth conversation 
with you and explain more about this 
once in a lifetime opportunity.  You 
can reach me by email at dave@
rainbowtrail.org or by phone at 719-
429-1377.  Help us make Rainbow 
Trail Lutheran Camp our Home At 
Last!

LAND, Continued from Page 1



	 I hope this time of year all finds 
you well. As I sit and write this, it’s 
70 degrees outside. Not too shabby for 
the end of January! I never get tired of 
Colorado! The warmer weather is a nice 
change to the very cold weather we’ve 
had this winter. It’s been a busy season 
with numerous retreats and lots of things 
to get done! I love winter because it gives 
me more time to chip away at the ever 
changing to do list. 
	 Before the snow flew, we were able 
to sneak in a work weekend of final ropes 
course clean-up and what I would consider 
to be the final bit of windstorm clean-up 
as well. It was a great few days of hard work and even greater fellowship. 
I sometimes can’t believe the incredible gift of time and effort that people 
are willing to give to Rainbow Trail. What a huge blessing. Thanks to all of 
you who were able to make it! Know that your efforts don’t go unnoticed. 
If you weren’t able to make it this year keep an eye on our website. The 
hope is to make it a yearly time of getting the site ready for winter. 
	 I’ve recently been busy trying to get the logistical pieces handled 
for a water system upgrade that we will be doing in the middle of February. 
While no major infrastructure changes will be made, the Chlorinator will 
be changed out and few new filters will be installed. It’s a blessing to have 
such great water at camp; these new changes will ensure that it stays that 
way. 
	 The slower time of year also gives me some time to start chipping 
away at what has become quite the unraveling project at home. I had hopes 
of remodeling my place all at once but may be taking a step back and doing 
it in a few smaller parts.  The unexpected change to the schedule is going 
to free me up to take some time off and enjoy a few vacations before we 
roll into the summer season! I certainly can’t be mad about that. 
	 As the warmer weather approaches, we all start turning our focus 
toward summer. While the guys are out on the recruiting trail, I’ll be doing 
interviews for summer maintenance positions. Taking time to sit and talk 
with people who are as excited about working at Rainbow Trail as I am is 
a huge passion of mine. It’s always fun to hear the stories of why people 
decide to apply to Rainbow Trail and how the Holy Spirit is at work in their 
lives. If you know someone interested in working at camp this summer, 
make sure they get their application in ASAP. 
	 Avery is just over a year and a half old now and is what we all like 
to call “fun size.” She was the largest in her litter when I picked her out and 
has proven to be quite the runt. While I had it in my mind that I wanted a 
big dog, she has proven to be the perfect size. I think it’s about time I get 
outside and play an hour (or two) of fetch with her.

Until next time,

A r e  Yo u  Re g i s t e r e d 
Fo r  C amp 

T h i s  S umme r ?

Weeks are filling up but spots are still open in the following sessions.   

Junior High #1  June 7-13
Junior Camp #1 June 14-20
Intro to Camp #1 June 14-17
Intro to Camp #2 June 17-20

Senior High #1 July 5-11
Into the Wild  July 5-11

BB Open Reg. (Mex) July 5-11

 

Senior High #2 July 18-24 
SH Compass Points  July 18-24	

Junior/Jr High #2 July 26-Aug 1
Intro to Camp #3 July 26- 29 

JH Compass Points July 26-Aug 1
Family Camp #2 August 2-8  

Junior/Jr High #3  August 9-15

Check www.rainbowtrail.org for up-to-date status of each week and register today!
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 Site to Sight 		          
                 By Kyle Larson - Director of Site and Facilities

50 for the Future
	 Rainbow Trail has 
been fortunate to have a 
loyal and faithful support 
group that gives in every 
way they can: their time, 
their talent, and their 
treasure. Because of the 
support of individuals, 
congregations and 
organizations, we have 
been able to do some 

amazing things through this ministry over the last 58 years.
 	 As our ministry grows, the cost of providing this ministry 
continues to grow too.  Our budget is designed that literally one-third 
of it is covered by generous donations and support of those that believe 
in this ministry.  You are an integral part of Rainbow Trail.
We are continuing an initiative called 50 for the Future that we started 
last year.  We are looking for 50 families or individuals that would be 
willing to make a commitment to providing $2500 to $5,000 or more 
per year annually to Rainbow Trail’s ministry to create a foundation 
for our annual fund.  We had 25 families in this group when we started 
2014.  We now have 44 people that are currently giving at this level! 
This will give us the financial stability that we really need.  Rainbow 
Trail will still need the current support we have at all levels to maintain 
our ministry.  All gifts are critical.
	 Prayerfully consider becoming one of the 50 for the Future.  
You will have a game changing effect on our ministry!  If you have 
any questions, please contact Dave Jarvis or email him at dave@
rainbowtrail.org.

Have YOU ever considered Outdoor Ministry as a career? Maybe 
you know someone who might be interested in Outdoor Ministry. 
The Rainbow Trail Program Assistant Internship is designed to 
allow people to work in and learn about  all aspects of Outdoor 

Ministry, create your own OM philosophy, gain valuable knowledge, 
serve wonderful people, and live at Rainbow Trail.  For more 

information, email Ben, ben@rainbowtrail.org.

A
V
A
I
L
A
B
L
E

Program Assistant

Internship Positions

BORDERS, Continued from Page 1

Bridging Borders.  
	 Although Bridging Borders 
trips are traditionally youth groups 
that come together for a week of 
ministry, it’s come to our attention 
that not every congregation has the 
numbers in their youth program to 
support service trips every year.  In 
an effort to offer these opportunities 
to entire congregations, adult 
groups, and youth who are without 
a youth group in their church, we 
are expanding our programming 
to include adult trips throughout 
the summer as well as offering an 
open registration trip to Mexico 
for youth during the week of July 
5-11, 2015.
	 If you participate in, or 
know of an adult group that has 
been looking to serve this summer 
in a unique experience, going on 
a Bridging Borders service trip 
might be exactly what that group is 

looking for.  If you know individuals 
that have never experienced a week 
of service and ministry, or are 
looking for another way to walk 
in faith alongside people outside 
of our own communities, Bridging 
Borders trips are invaluable.  One 
church has already booked their 
adult trip for this summer and we 
have had individuals call our office 
asking about an open registration 
Bridging Borders trip.
	 Of course, multiple smaller 
youth groups can also pair up 
together for any week of the 
summer for a trip.  In the past, 
we have even paired groups from 
differing states to experience a 
week of service together.  This 
summer, we are offering trips to 
Ecuador, Mexico, and Boulder.  
	 Please contact Ben Jarvis 
at ben.jarvis@rainbowtrail.org for 
more information.    



	 In early January I had the opportunity 
to explore the Bible with eighteen energetic 
young adults on retreat at camp.  My job 
was to teach “Bible Study – Theory.”  
Lutheran Theology, Bible components, 
and reading approaches are not the most 
exciting topics for a Saturday morning.  
So, after pushing through too many 
PowerPoint slides, I asked, “What is the 
Bible?”  I read what my Dad wrote on the 
inside cover of my Confirmation Bible,  
“May this story of faith be an important 
part of your story of faith and may your story of faith be a part of this 
faith story.”  A lively conversation ensued.  We had to ask Chris to hold 
lunch as we finished our discussion on how this book helps us explore 
the faith stories of God’s people, the story of God’s faithfulness, and 
how those stories shape us.  We learned that the Bible is a sacred 
place for stories, and a place for sacred stories.

As I procrastinated writing this article, I was flipping through that 
same Confirmation Bible again, and found writings that aren’t part of 
the original manuscript, but are just as much a part of my faith story.  I 
found scraps of papers, notes, outlines of camp worships, prayers; bits 
and pieces that have found their way into my Bible, woven themselves 
into my faith story. I have the privilege to hear lots of stories through 
the ministry I’m part of at camp, and watch people share their stories 
with others; watch bits and pieces be woven into each others stories.  
I wonder if the power of camp might be that it’s a sacred place for 
stories, or maybe a place for sacred stories to be told. 

Camp is definitely not the only place that this happens, but it does 
seem to happen here a lot. Maybe we need a place to get away to, an 
excuse, or permission. So, I invite you to come and be part of this 
story and leave part of your story here; at summer camp, on retreat 
with your church, fly fishing, serving others on Bridging Borders, 
backpacking, on the ropes course.  If you can’t do that, look for God’s 
story, let it become part of your story, share your story, share God’s 
story anyway.  At work, in school, waiting for a bus, at a ball game; 
share your story where ever you are.  Let your story become part of 
the bigger faith story.

...Done That
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Ben There...
 By Ben Larson - Director of  Compass Points & Day Camp 

	 Colorado is weird.  We’ve had 
temperatures in the 70’s multiple times.  
While that makes snowboarding kind of 
bleak, I can’t complain too much about 
wearing shorts in January.  
	 When this time of year always 
rolls around, I tend to start thinking about 
summer.  We have already done some 
outstanding interviews at our Colorado 
schools and we have received a myriad of 
applications for summer positions.  I love 
the eager people I get to work with on full-time staff, and on summer 
staff.  They are a big reason for me enjoying my job as much as I do.  
They are not only colleagues and employees, but they are friends, 
mentors, a loving community, confidants, and family.  With every 
passing day, I am more and more grateful for the opportunities 
I’ve been given to be surrounded by people like this and to work 
at a place that provides growth, challenges, and fun!  The culture 
of summer camp, for those of you that have come in the past, truly 
carries over into the retreat season and the rest of the year.  This 
place runs on love and the grace of God 365 days a year.
	 We recently had our Bible study writers at camp, tackling the 
topic of the Fruit of the Spirit.  It’s always a humbling experience 
to sit around the couches in Columbine as those minds go to 
work.  I find that I learn so much just by being in the room.  Our 
summer staff is so fortunate to have these leaders who are willing 
to give of their time and energy to write an in-depth Bible study 
for counselors to then teach their campers.  I, too, am so fortunate 
that these men and women graciously sacrifice their time to write 
this quality study, as opposed to what I would come up with by 
myself.  I want to extend a very sincere and genuine thank you to 
those 5 individuals: Russ, Vera, Twiet, Nicolé, and Jane.  You guys 
are great, and it was a treat to watch the Holy Spirit move through 
the conversation between you at our retreat together.
	 T-minus 1 week until we head to the midwest for our 
recruiting trip.  Please keep us in your prayers as we brave the frigid, 
untamed north that some people like to call Minnesota.  Blessings 
on the rest of your winter!  And if you know of anyone who would 
be exceptional for our summer staff and would thrive in a summer 
of ministry, please send them our way!

Later,	    	

 He be Jammin
 By Ben Jarvis - Director of On-Site & Bridging Borders

	 Whether you’ve spent miles on the trail, or never 
shouldered a backpack before, a Compass Points 
adventure can help you explore God’s creation and 
your faith in amazing new ways!  Mountain peaks, 
whitewater rafting, and options for rock climbing, 
service projects, and high ropes will fill your week. 
Daily worship and Bible study in the midst of such 
a spectacular setting teaches you ways you can take 
what you learned on the mountain top back down the 
mountain.

Space Still Available 
in Open Registration Weeks! 

Contact  Ben at 719-431-0050 or       
ben@rainbowtrail.org for more information.

Compass Points
Wilderness Faith Adventures

 Join us for a week of incredible experiences and amazing ministry!

“Just Be” the CD is on its way! We 
are very excited that Rainbow Trail 
will be putting a CD out on iTunes.  
This new CD will have many camp 
favorites recorded by the wonderful 
2014 summer staff. We are very 
pleased that we will have some Nick 
Ehrhardt original songs on a CD for 

the first time. This project has been in 
the works for a while and should be 
coming to you by the end of February. 
Please keep an eye on the website as 
well as the Rainbow Trail Facebook 
page for the official release date. Thank 
you to everyone who has worked so 
hard to make the CD a reality.

New CD: “Just Be” 

Coming SOON!

This time last year, we asked for a 
donation of two GoPro cameras to get 
new perspectives of the ministry at 
camp, but we also received a donation 
of a remote-controlled drone that can 
hover overhead with a GoPro attached.  
After a summer of using these wonderful 
cameras, we have found that it would 
be helpful to have one additional 
GoPro to use with the drone and for 
our videographer’s use.  If you would 
like to donate, you can find a link to this 
camera on our Wish List online!

FLYING HIGH!



Thank You For Being Part of 
The Ministry of Rainbow Trail!

Rainbow Trail is blessed to have a great cloud of witnesses that give their time and talent to the ministries that happen.  The 
staff at Rainbow Trail work very hard to offer quality programs, food, and facilities, but it would never happen without the 
amazing support and dedication of all these volunteers.  We’ve made every effort to include all those who have volunteered 
in 2014; if we inadvertantly left you off the list, please forgive us and call the camp office at 719-276-5233 so we can make 
a correction. Thank you for your amazing service to Rainbow Trail!

Presenters & Writers
RTLC is blessed to work in 
partnership with several of the 
finest pastors, youth directors, 
and lay leaders in the Synod.  
These people provide much of the 
spiritual guidance during the year 
through Bible study and large 
group presentations.  Your efforts 
help open the hearts of many in 
this special place!

Bible Study Writers
Rev. Dave Risendal
Rev. Vera Guebert-Steward
Rev. Jane Jebsen
Rev. Nicolé Ferry
Rev. Michael Stadtmueller
Nellie Jarvis

Youth Directors’ Retreat 
Presenter
Louise Johnson

Confirmation Retreat 
Presenters
Jason Davis

Men’s Fly Fishing 
Retreat Presenters
Rev Dave Risendal
Rev Roger Thompson
Greg Felt - Ark Anglers

Staff Training Presenters
Faith Evans
Rev. Dave Risendal
Rev. Vera Guebert-Steward
Rev. Jane Jebsen
Rev. Nicolé Ferry
Rev. Michael Stadtmueller
Rev. Ron Roschke

Raft Training
Arkansas River Tours

Staff Banquet Cooks
Dave, Susan, Claire, & Lauren 

Fisk
Jon & Kate Palmquist
Howard Bonser

Claire & Charlie Pineda
Dawn & Shannon Ambrosio
Dee & Jayne Baumgartner
Jerry & Joan Brown
Cindy Budde
Brad & Kathleen Chewakin
Effie & Glen Christiansen
Maren Diercks & Paul Eppard
Gerald Engleman
David & Ruth Ericson
Deidre & Timothy Farrell
Kathy & Eric Ferdig
Glenda & Joshua Ferraro
Kevin & Janet Flesch
Rebbie Garza
Denise Gergen
John & Cathy Goodman
Bud & Linda Grimm
Donna Hayden
Karel & Tom Hemler
Nancy Henning
Rosalie & Brian Hipple
Wendy Jendro & Joel Brown
Bruce & Sheila Kelly
Mary Koepp
Kim Law
Dee Ann & John Lord
Cheryl & Steve Mahon
Tanda & Thomas McCombe
Dawn & Brent Meyer
Nora Jean & Keith Miller
David Miller & Anne Wenzel
Jill & Doug Monsen
Gail & Mark Muehlethaler
Janice & James Mulvany
James & Judy Myra
Chuck & Gayle Newell
Vicki & Stacy Padilla

Dave Kirberg
Brett, Jennifer, Elizabeth, & Sarah 

Palmer
Dave Cruson

Camp Grandparents
Dave & Ruth Ericson
Fred Ehlers
Karen Pforr
Joyce Witte
Adele Vickers
Colleen Campbell
Rick & Jill Reed
Charlie & Linda Kelly
John and Kathy Erickson
Mary Koepp
Kathy Twaddell
Gail Mannington (extra nurse)

Family Camp Presenters
Rev. Ron Roschke
Rev. Jay Gamelin
David Lee Brown – Music
James Hersch – Music
Meg Erke – Art
Dave Holliday - Art
Heidi Peterson – Art
Nellie Jarvis – Art
Kyle Larson - Art
Jesse Crock - Art
Charlie Pineda – Woodcarving
Paul Oman - Art

Labor Day Leader
Rev. Julie McNitt

Thanksgiving Contributors
Westcliffe Supermarket – variety 

of food
U. S. Foods – Mash Potatoes
City Market - Turkey
Bob & Aurice Worley - Turkey
Sara Marietta - Turkey
Ben Jarvis – Turkey
Ben Larson - Turkey
Chris Seaman - Turkey
Mark & Michele Robinson  - 2 

turkeys
Dave & Nellie Jarvis – 2 turkeys
John & Pam Marietta - Turkey

Thanksgiving Volunteers
Dave, Susan, Claire, & Lauren 

Fisk
Dave & Nellie Jarvis
Ben Jarvis
Jordan Jensen
Michele, Mark, & Linda 
Robinson
Karen Gourley
Sedra Fitahiana Raz
Dean and Denise Obermeyer
Dion Obermeyer
Ashleigh Clinkenbeard
Desiree Lipka
Rachel Marty
Paul, Marcia, and Luke Dahlgren
Linda and Harry Stanley
Jim and Carol Reppert
Mark and Heidi Peterson
Jewyll Peterson

AdventFest Leaders
Chad Kohlmeyer
Aly Kohlmeyer
Nellie Jarvis
Miles Brown
Charlie Pineda
Roberta Wentworth
Cheryl Mahon
Lauren Brown
Mari Peterson
Ben Jarvis
Kyle Larson

Ambassadors
Ambassadors are our direct link to 
congregations.  Rainbow Trail 
Ambassadors serve as information 
sources for those in their congregations, 
and keep the camp abreast of important 
events within the larger church.  Their 
most important function, however, is 
helping to get information about camp 
out to the masses!  We are grateful for 
your partnership and support!
Annie Scheider
Rick & Becky Romano
Brad Chewakin
Bruce Kelly
Cathy and John Goodman

Counselor Cody Christensen and his awesome campers grit their 
teeth after a game of GaGa Ball- a camper favorite

If you would like to 
volunteer at Rainbow 
Trail in 2015, to help 
with a program, be a 
Retreat Host, or do a 
camp improvement 

project please contact 
us at 719-276-5233
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Summer 
campers and 
staff enjoy 

the physical 
and mental 
challenge of 

the new ropes 
course.  
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Suzanne & Ray Peterson
Charlie & Claire Pineda
Randie Polidori
Gordon & Susan Queen
Mark & Michele Robinson
Rick & Becky Romano
Christine & Ari Rubin
Ruth & David Ryll
Kristen & Michael Saathoff
Randy & Lisa Schrader
Paul & Lisa Smith
Rachel & Aldis Strautins
Michelle & Robert Szydlowski
Kathy & Craig Twaddell
Eric & Kate Waggoner

Memorial Day Work 
Weekend Volunteers
Memorial Day weekend brings our 
annual Work Retreat.  Families 
come to help Rainbow Trail prepare 
for the busy summer season.  Work 
projects range from general cleaning 

of cabins and lodges to building 
steps, decks and bridges. Retreat 
participants complete projects that 
would take full-time staff weeks to 
finish, and the site always looks 
spectacular for the coming summer 
season. 
Linda & David Asselin
Howard & Melissa Bonser
Miles & Kim Brown
Mark Burris
David Currie
Bob & Holly Denning
Phil & Traci Dorth
Bob & Margie Dugan
Rachael & Kirk Dugan
William Ernstrom & Janie Hanson-

Ernstrom
Greg & Stephanie Fisher
Susan & Dave Fisk
Matt & Tasha Friedell
Ben Hogue
Kathy & Dirk Hogue

Douglas & Tonya June
Steve & Linda Jurrens
Dee Ann & John Lord
Tim & Julie McDonald
Brian Niess & Anne Bliss Niess
Kim & John Olson
Brett & Jennifer Palmer
Mary & Andrew Parker
Vernon Pettit
Myra & Paul Purkey
Bill & Brenda Renz
Chris Schager
Gary & Ksay Schritter
Paul & Lisa Smith
Jeff & Julie Spilker
Brad & Patty Taylor
Jess & Maria Wisehart
Lisa Young

Retreat Hosts
Our retreat groups are sometimes too 
large for full-time staff to handle on 
their own.  Thankfully, we can call 

upon former Rainbow Trail staffers 
and friends who are willing to give of 
their time and energy to make these 
larger retreats a huge success.  Your 
servant hearts are a blessing to this 
ministry! 
Christa Drengler
Kelsey Kethan
Dean Klinkerman
Katie Scherr
Ashleigh Clinkenbeard
Jordan Jensen
Lauren Bender
Katie Briley
Millie Reeves
Prescott Delaware
Anndi Russell
Lauren Brown
Asta Jensen
Elsa Meyners
Jordan Okes

SUMMER STAFF 2015 ORGANIZATIONAL GIFTS
AIG Matching Grants Program

California Pizza Kitchen
Community First Foundation

OtterCares Foundation
Thrivent Action Team-Grace Race

Thrivent Action Team-Work Weekend
United Way of Larimer County

United Way of Northern New Mexico
Verizon Foundation

LEELAND & ELLEN SOKER 
ANNUAL CAMPERSHIP FUND

Aletha Bennett
Bethany Lutheran Church, Cherry 

Hills Village
Melvin Bunde
Addi Choi
Rick & Charlene Coulson
Darwin & Helen Dalzell
Fred & Helen Disque

DST Systems, INC
Dave & Kim Guinn
Colleen Hohlen
Steven & Peggy Krenz
Marshall & Marcella Krieger
Bernie & Diane Mann
Beverly Ochterbeck Southard
Our Saviour’s Lutheran Church, 

DESIGNATED GIFTS
Anonymous
Jeff & Patti Amstrup
Augustana Foundation Fund, 

Denver
Bethlehem Lutheran Church, Los 

Alamos
Addi Choi
Jesse & Lindsay Crock
David DeGarmo
Greg Dew
Dave & Ruth Ericson
Paul Hadland

Alpha Jensen
Steve & Linda Jurrens
Ben Larson
Martina Link
Laurie & Clayton Mohler
Chuck & Michelle Nichols
Our Savior’s Lutheran Church, 

Sioux Falls, SD
Kevin & Deney Perkins
Carl & Emily Sauey
South Zumbro Lutheran Church, 

Kasson, MN
Marsha Yosten

Campers enjoy the rowdy rafting ride down the Arkansas River

Know anyone interested in 
working at camp this summer?  
Recruiting for 2015 staff has 
already begun!  If you know 
someone who would be a great 
fit for Rainbow Trail, encourage 
them to apply for a position on 
our summer staff!  We will be 
interviewing for the next month 
and hiring in March.  Go to www.
rainbowtrail.org/summerstaff for 
more information!

Fort Collins
Andrew & Annette Roinestad
Ray & Judy Russell
Paul & Darlene Scherer
JoAnn Soker
St. John’s Lutheran Church, 

Thornton
Doris Stipech

Michelle & Robert Szydlowski
Thomas & Jane Tonniges
Eric & Kate Waggoner
Marci & David Wait
Barbara White

Men’s Fly Fishing Retreat
September 10-13, 2015

 Step out of the stresses of ordinary 
life and into the refreshing waters of 
the Arkansas River. This is a weekend 
of great fly fishing, hanging out with 
the guys, and amazing worship and 
conversation is led by Pastor Dave 
Risendal. His deep love of fly fishing 
and the gospel will help you re-center 
and deepen your faith. Expand your 
fly fishing skills with instruction from 
Greg Felt, owner of Ark Anglers Fly 
Shop, fly tying workshops, and advice 
from seasoned fishermen. Whether 

you are an experienced angler or just want try fly fishing, this is a 
weekend you won’t want to miss!
     The $195 program fee includes meals and lodging. Don’t have 
gear? No problem, we can connect you with rental equipment at a great 
price.  To get more information, contact Ben, 719-431-0050 or ben@
rainbowtrail.org or go to the retreat tab on www.rainbowtrail.org.



RAINBOW TRAIL LUTHERAN CAMPWINTER 2015 PAGE 7

COLORADO GIVES DAY

PATHFINDERS
The following individuals are members of the  2014  Pathfinders Club.  
Pathfinders  is RTLC’s next level giving club that keeps the ministry at 
Rainbow Trail  growing and expanding.   These individuals have given 
$1,000 or more to this great ministry.  To join, contact Dave Jarvis 719-276-
5233 or find out more and donate online at www.rainbowtrail.org/donate. 
Many thanks to the following supporters of Rainbow Trail!

Challenger Peak Club
$1,000-$1,499
Anonymous
Bruce & Nancy Albertson
Scott & Kristi Beebe
Eric & Elizabeth Berrill
Rosetta Bidne
Larry & Lavona Brown
Darren & Amy DeYoung    
John & Kathleen Erickson
Chris & Stephanie Frankle
Gloria & Joel Friesenegger
Richard & Kathy Gash
Dave & Kim Guinn
Tom & Marianne Guinn
Karl & Wendy Gustafson
David & Sharon Henneke
Michael & Erinn Holliday
Keith & Jean Hovland
Betty Kirsebom
David & Becky Kleen
Marcus Kochis
Mary Koepp
Vicki & Christian Lieber
Cheryl & Stephen Mahon
Hunter & Janet McDaniel
Mark & Kim Meyer
Janice & James Mulvany
Karen Nulle
Beverly & Gary Oppedahl
Jon & Kate Palmquist
Jimmy & Shirley Pettigrew
Myra & Paul Purkey
David & Betsy Risendal
Andrew & Annette Roinestad
Tara & Chad Sawinski
Gary & Kay Schritter
Karen Smith
Julie & Mike Speck
Ben Spiger & Kendra Wilde
May & Michael Tassler
Ruth Von Mosch
Tim & Jen Walmer
Dave Young

Long’s Peak  $1,500-$2,499
Anonymous
Mark Burris
Jay Davis

Kurt &Marsha Ehrhardt
Bob & Ann Erickson
Tom & Shari Gould
Ann Hultquist & Roger Loots
Jennifer Lambertus
Dawn & Brent Meyer
Ken & Sheryl Mielke
Chuck & Gayle Newell
Marvin & Nadyne Plugge
Rick & Jill Reed
Walter & Chris Roberts
Corey & Jeanette Stull
Marsha Yosten

Mt. Elbert  $2,500-$4,999
Anonymous
Les Anderson
Ron & Olga Augustson
Rick & Pat Bly
Stacy & Nicholas Branca
Miles & Kim Brown
Tom & Alison Buckett
Mike & Connie Burris
Darwin & Helen Dalzell
Bob & Margie Dugan
Katie Dugan
Jan & Rives Duncan
Fred & Janice Ehlers
David & Ruth Ericson
Don & Lilian Filegar
Dennis & Lynn Gimlin
Todd & Mary McNeil
Ruth & David Ryll
Hanne & Kip Schauer
David & Anneliese Schneider
Mark & Anne Schwartz
Brenda & Lon Sears
Kathy & Craig Twaddell

Mt. Princeton  $5,000-$9,999
Anonymous
Cindy & Joe Hess
Dave & Nellie Jarvis
Jeanne & Tim Maloney
Chuck & Michelle Nichols
David & Edie May Phillips
Randy & Lisa Schrader

Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Margaret & Norm Aarestad
Carl & Linda Almquist
Kevin Althoff & Sandy Wittebort
Deb & Dan Austin
Craig & Gail Bagenstos
Dennis Bagenstos & Judy Leiseth
Charles Baker
Mary Banken
Marty Bendel Waite
Nathan Bergmann
Norman & Voanne Bertelsen
Gary & Patty Bliss
Lisa Boe-Sims
Dan & Marcia Bollman
Larry & Eleanor Bonicelli
Elizabeth Boxler
Matthew & Ashlea Brady
Chuck & Robbie Breaux
Daniel & Diana Breed
Russ & Sarah Britton
Jack & Phyllis Brown
Jerry & Joan Brown
Larry & Lavona Brown
Tom & Alison Buckett
Roy Burger
Mark Burris
Doug & Michelle Cahill
Terri & Mark Cooper
Stacy Coulson
Jessica Craver
Lynne & Joseph Craver 
Dave & Carissa Cruson
Jeanne & Martin Dallman
Darwin & Helen Dalzell
Jean & Larry Danielson
Diedra Daugherty
Jack & Kat Dechant
Andrea Doeden
Phil & Traci Dorth	
Bob & Margie Dugan
Kendra & Steve Dunn
Kurt & Marsha Ehrhardt
David & Ruth Ericson
Craig & Beverly Essex
Jerry & Lore Jean Ethridge
Emily Ewing
Bruce & Beth Feldkamp
Vince & Leigh Felletter
Don & Lillian Filegar
Kevin & Janet Flesch
Ronald Fox
Richard & Kathy Gash
Rick & Debra Geddes
Karan Goldsberry
Beth Graham
Todd & Jill Grivetti
Laura & Mike Growney
Mark & Vera Guebert-Steward
Dave & Kim Guinn
Bruce & Laura Guthals
Daniel Hanson
Hannah Harman
Landon Harman
Scott & Susan Harman
Scott & Janet Harrison
Joy Hawkins & Randall Clark
Donna Hayden
Karel & Tom Hemler
Nancy Henning
James & Candy Hersch
John & Valerie Hess
Caroline Hoffman
Kathy & Dirk Hogue
Paul & Lynne Horpedahl
Nancy & Rex Howard
Joan & Chris Huke
Ann Hultquist & Roger Loots
Jeremy Idler
Denise & Scott Ikenberry
Michele & Christopher Jarnot
Ben Jarvis
Dave & Nellie Jarvis
Dennis Johnson
LaDonna Jurgensen
Tom & Katherine Kaley
Jim & Carol Kaliamos
Craig Kelly
Kathleen Kirkendall
Sandy & Van Kistler
Joel & Wini Klein

Katie Kline
Marcus Kochis
Robert & Sharon Kolosseus
Bert & Dolly Lager
Ben Larson
Roger & Claudia Larson
Kristin & Mike Lavelle
Mike Lewellen
Jim & Laura Lewis
Lisa Lewis
Vicki & Christian Lieber
Lutheran Church of the Holy Spirit, 

Centennial
Rachel Marty
Tand & Thomas McCombe
Kristin McCracken
Julie & Randy McNitt
Mark & Kim Meyer
Eric & Lois Meyners
Sue Michel
Gary & Gwynethe Miller
Heather Miller
Julie & Scott Miller
Jill & Doug Monsen
Bob & Linda Morton
Gail & Mark Muehlethaler
Janice & James Mulvany
Paula Nelson-Marten
Jennifer Newman
Chuck & Michelle Nichols
Johanna Nichols
Robert & Colleen Norrgard
Orla O’Callaghan & Paul McCarthy
Michelle & Dave Okes
Charles & Catherine Olin
Kim & John Olson
Christine Pacheco
Vicki & Stacy Padilla
Joanne Parkhouse & Zhihua Jack Song
John & Rita Patchett
Andrea Patella
Anne-Marie Patrie & John Schneider
Jeffrey Pearson
David & Edie May Phillips
Charlie & Claire Pineda
Alissa & Josh Plumley
Korey Powell
Jon & Jo Powers
Jacob Rapp
Jerry & Lorna Reeves
Gail Rodgers
Ben & Kirsten Roeber
Kevin & Darlene Rohrbaugh
Rick & Becky Romano
Eldene Ronnekamp
Gregor V. Ronning
Ben Rude
Ruth & David Ryll
Kristen & Michael Saathoff
Becca Sager
Wayne & Nancy Sather
Katrina & Ed Schaeffer
Hanne & Kip Schauer
David & Anneliese Schneider
Kathryn & Chris Sheffer
Christy Shelinbarger
Sally Shockey
Barbara Sieckman
Joel & Barbara Sigdestad
Kandisa Skaff
Austen Smith
Larry & Elaine Sohrweid
Julie & Mike Speck
Jim & Pat Speckmann
Erwin & Lorraine Spruth
David Stark
Bob & Dorthea Steinke
Harold & Susan Stitt
Kylie Stitt
Peter Stroup
Kaleb Sutherland
Gaylene Szaltzer
Natalie & Mark Talley
Bob & Jean Terry
Robert & Michelle Thomsen
Kathryn Trenda 
James Twaddell
Richard Watkins
Roberta Wentworth
Barbara White
Ken & Paula Wills
Gene & Angie Youngmann

Thank you to all of those who gave on Colorado Gives Day, December 9, 2014

Colorado Gives to Record Levels!

This year’s Colorado Gives Day 
was amazingly successful for 
RTLC! We had set a goal of $50,000 
for this year’s campaign.  But none 
of us could have imagined how 
the day would actually unfold.  On 
December 9, 2014, 203 donors 
gave over $63,023 to Rainbow 
Trail’s annual fund! These funds 
help support the day-to-day 
operations of camp including 
program equipment, summer 
staff salaries, our full-time staff, 
attendance at the youth gatherings, 

and site and facilities maintenance. 
Thanks to all who contributed to 
this ministry on Colorado Gives 
Day and for making this day so 
fun and exciting. We are already 
setting a goal of $65,000 for next 
year! We will let you know the date 
for 2015 as soon as it is announced. 
This is a great chance to invite 
your friends and co-workers to 
support a place that you love and 
to make a difference in the lives of 
the campers we serve.



Want To Make A Difference?
Give a gift to Rainbow Trail and invest in the faith

lives of thousands of kids.  
In today’s economy there is no better return! 

www.rainbowtrail.org/donate
Online Anytime
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TRAILBLAZERS
The following individuals are members of the 2014 Trailblazers Club.  Trailblazers is an annual giving club that keeps the ministry 
at Rainbow Trail alive and growing.   To join, contact Dave  719-276-5233 or check out the “Donate” portion of our webpage at 
www.rainbowtrail.org. Many thanks to the following supporters of Rainbow Trail!
Eagle Peak Club 
$500-$999
Anonymous
Margaret & Norm Aarestad
Roger & Alice Aden
Linda & David Asselin
Mickey & Cindy Bannister
Dale & Edee Bauer
Chuck & Robbie Breaux
Jim & Cindy Britton
Martha & Clint Calvert
Jeff & Trisha Carlson
Rick & Charlene Coulson
Dave & Carissa Cruson
Jean & Larry Danielson
Bill & Charlotte Dausses
Phil & Traci Dorth
Jerry & Lore Jean Ethridge
Kevin & Janet Flesch
John & Peggy Harris
Scott & Janet Harrison
David & Linda Higbea
Koren Holden & Randall Toney
Tom & Katherine Kaley
Charlie & Linda Kelly
Robert & Sharon Kolosseus
Severt & Mary Kvamme
Tanda & Thomas McCombe
Laurie & Clayton Mohler
Craig & Terri Mulford
James & Judy Myra
Arthur Norman
Robert & Colleen Norrgard
Orla O’Callaghan & Paul McCarthy
Michelle & Dave Okes
Candy & Larry Ourada
Willy & Julie Reusser
Kevin & Darlene Rohrbaugh
Kristen & Michael Saathoff
Peg & Dave Slagle
Russ & Cheri Sorensen
Leslie Swetnam
Tom Williamsen
Ron & Betty Yergert
Gene & Cheri Zeller

Rainbow Lake Club
$250-$499
Anonymous

Cheryl Almquist
Deb & Dan Austin
John & Karla Balk
Gary & Patty Bliss
Larry & Eleanor Bonicelli
Jerry & Joan Brown
Emily & Scott Dalen
Ian Kay & Tom Devers
Kendra & Steve Dunn
John & Kathy Eckhardt
Carl & Katie Edstrom
Todd & Natalie Erickson
Craig & Beverly Essex
Bruce & Beth Feldkamp
Vince & Leigh Felletter
Ken & Kay Gerhart
Todd & Jill Grivetti
Joni & Todd Grundman
Mark & Vera Guebert-Steward
Fred Hansen
Scott & Susan Harman
Ray & Carrie Harney
Jeff & Annie Heath
Todd & Mandy Herber
Kathy & Dirk Hogue
Edson & Mary Holland
Fannie Hughes
Stanley & Evelyn John
Tom & Angie Johnson
Charles & Gertraud Jones
Steve & Linda Jurrens
Jack & Dona Kenline
Beth Knutson & Steve Gustafson
Ben Larson
Catherine & Matt Larson
David & Michelle Louis
Sandra Meyer
Walt & Karyl Meyer
Eric & Louis Meyners
Jill & Doug Monsen
Bob & Andrea Mooney
Gail & Mark Muehlethaler
Delores & Gerry Mueller
Denise Nelsen Demke & James 

Demke
Sidney Okes
Kim & John Olson
Jana & Paul Oman
Marcia Oppermann

Jim & Pat Speckmann
Bob & Janelle Stove
Linda Stuehrenberg
Bob & Jean Terry
Richard Watkins
Wayne & Joan White
Mark & Allison Whitmire

Base Camp
$120-$249 
Anonymous
Brad & Deb Abbott
Edna Anderson
Ruth & Mike Bash
Melissa Beaman
Debbie & Julio Blanco
Liza & Nathan Blom
Russ & Sarah Britton
Jack & Phyllis Brown
Martin & Nancy Brown
Colleen & Dave Bunkers
Daniel Burris
Effie & Glen Christiansen
Terri & Mark Cooper
Sharon Cox
Joanne & Jim Dumler
Paul & Kathy Edstrom
Russ & Pat Edwards
Paul & Kim Eggen
Barbara & Chuck Exley
Scott & Sue Fernau
Michael & Sarah Graham
Greg & Barbara Haschke
Donna Hayden
Paden Hendrickson
Nancy Henning
James & Candy Hersch
Lynne & Bob Hobbs
Paul & Lynne Horpedahl
Karen & Vineet Joshi
Sandy & Van Kistler
Don & Mary Koppenhaver
Art Kraus & Michelle Stone Kraus
Bert & Dolly Lager
Jean Larson
David Lindholm & Kathy Sasak-

Lindholm
Steph Lord & William McHardy
Meg Mansfield

Peter & Susan Marty
Marilyn & Ing Maurstad
Adrian & Andrew Miller
David Miller & Anne Wenzel
Joyce Mills
Caitlin & Joshua Nelson
Patti Nelson
Richard & Penny Newman
Paul Olsen
Sara & Clark Olson-Smith
Dave &Judy Peters
Charlie & Claire Pineda
Terry & Susan Pletkovich
Alissa & Josh Plumley
Jon & Jo Powers
Suzanne & Craig Preuss
David & Raynee Price
Brandon Reed
Clara Remele
Christine Roby
Tiff & Kevin Roiseland
Eldene Ronnekamp
Becca Sager
Gary Schoon
Carl & Gail Schurman
Fred & Karen Setzer
Brad & Brooke Shannon
Sally Shockey
Don Simonton
Teak & Clifford Simonton
Austen Smith
Kevin & Sarah Smith
David Stark
Harold & Susan Stitt
Amy Sutula
Marion Talley
Scott Treider & Carol Serrano-Treider
Amber & Joe Turner
Colin Twaddell
Bea Varney
Clarence & Marlyn Ver Sluys
Greg & Deb Watson
Karen Witt & Jim Puga
Lester & Marianne Woodward
Laura & Alex Wouters
Terry & Holly Wubbena
Gene & Angie Youngmann
Harry Zander

 Blazing New Paths!
Trailblazers and Pathfinders are 
Rainbow Trail’s annual giving 
clubs that sustain and allow our 
ministry to grow.  For as little as 
$10 a month, or $120 a year, you 
can become a Trailblazer and make 
a huge difference in everything that 
happens here at camp!  Pathfinders 
are those that would like to give a 
little more. For $1,000 or more a 
year, you can become a Pathfinder 
and can make a bigger difference 
in this incredible ministry. From 
Day Camp to Bridging Borders to 
On-Site ministries to camperships, 
Trailblazer and Pathfinder dollars 

help to make a difference in countless 
lives through wonderful faith 
experiences.  This year more than 
ever we need your support.  Support 
from the Rocky Mountain Synod 
to Rainbow Trail has been reduced 
to $18,000 annually. We need your 
help in covering that difference.  
You can join by simply making your 
gift to Rainbow Trail.  If you are 
interested in knowing more about 
Trailblazers or Pathfinders, please 
contact Dave at the Canon City 
office (719-276-5233) or by e-mail 
at dave@rainbowtrail.org.
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Remember Your 
Friends and 

Loved Ones in 
a Lasting Way
Want a great way to remember 
or honor a loved one… and 
make a difference in the faith 
life of thousands of children?  
We have a way!  RTLC has Memorial, Honor, and Thanksgiving 
packets that we can send you that make it easy to celebrate 
the life of someone you love. Memorial gifts can be made at the 
time of death of a loved one or as a way to remember a birthday 
or anniversary.  Thanksgiving and Honor gifts can be made at 
any time to celebrate a person, couple, or group of people, or 
event.  Marriages, wedding anniversaries, confirmations, and 
retirements are just some of the events that provide occasions 
for honor gifts. The packet includes a card to send to the family 
or individual, letting them know that you have made a special 
gift to Rainbow Trail and an envelope to mail your gift to us.  
We will list the names the memorialized/honorees in Rainbow 
Reflections along with those contributing the gift.  If you would 
like a packet sent to you, email Dave at dave@rainbowtrail.
org and we’ll send one out right away.    

GIFTS IN KIND
Roger & Alice Aden
Lauren Brown
Miles & Kim Brown
Martha & Clint Calvert
Jeff & Trisha Carlson
Christ the King Lutheran Church, 

Durango
Bob & Margie Dugan
Faith Lutheran Church, Golden
Vince & Leigh Felletter
Mark & Sarah Fincham
Susan & Dave Fisk
Chris Hadland
Paul Hadland
Karel & Tom Hemler
Art Kraus & Michelle Stone 

Kraus
Michael & Denise Krohn
Vicki & Chris Lieber
Robin Lockwood

Steve & Nancy Lord
Jeanne Madsen
Cheryl & Steve Mahon
Pam & John Marietta
Jill & Doug Monsen
Kim Nelson
Brad & Carissa Nietfeldt
Omaha Media Group
Mark & Heidi Peterson
Myra & Paul Purkey
Chris & Abbey Raap
Rocky Mountain ELCA
Keith & Deanna Rosenthal
Mike & Susan Rush
Allen Schauer
Peg & Dave Slagle
Paul & Lisa Smith
US Food Service
Roberta Wentworth
Bob & Joyce Witte

PARTNER CONGREGATIONS
These congregations have commited to partnering with Rainbow Trail 

by supporting the ministry through their congregation’s budget.
Abiding Hope Lutheran Church, 

Littleton
Advent Lutheran Church, Olathe, KS
Advent Lutheran Church, 

Westminster, CO
All Saints Lutheran Church, Austin, 

CO
All Saints Lutheran Church Miriam 

Circle, Austin, CO
Amazing Grace Lutheran Church, 

Littleton
American Lutheran Church, Grand 

Junction
Ascension Lutheran Church, 

Colorado Springs
Ascension Lutheran Church Women, 

Colorado Springs
Atonement Lutheran Church, 

Boulder
Atonement Lutheran Church, 

Lakewood
Augustana Lutheran Church, Denver
Augustana Foundation Fund, Denver
Bethany Lutheran Church, Cherry 

Hills Village
Bethany Lutheran Church 

Foundation, Cherry Hills Village
Bethel Lutheran Church, Colorado 

Springs
Bethlehem Lutheran Church, Los 

Alamos
Black Forest Lutheran Church, 

Colorado Springs
Centennial Lutheran Church, 

Englewood
Christ Evangelical Lutheran Church, 

Santa Fe, NM
Christ Lutheran Church, Highlands 

Ranch
Christ the King Lutheran Church, 

Colorado Springs
Christ the King Lutheran Church, 

Denver
Christ the King Lutheran Church, 

Durango
Christ the Savior, Aurora
Christ the Servant, Louisville
Community of Joy Lutheran Church, 

Rio Ranch, NM
Cross of Christ Lutheran Church, 

Broomfield
Cross of Glory Lutheran Church, 

Denver
Cross of Hope Lutheran Church, 

Albuquerque, NM
Elim Lutheran Church, Odgen, UT
Epiphany Lutheran Church, Denver
Evergreen Lutheran Church, 

Evergreen
Faith Community Church Outreach, 

Longmont
Faith Lutheran Church, Security
First Lutheran Church, Colorado 

Springs
First Lutheran Church, Longmont
Glory of God Lutheran Church, 

Wheat Ridge
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, 

Glenwood Springs
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, 

Denver
Grace Lutheran Church, Boulder
Grace Lutheran Church, Colorado 

Springs
Grace Lutheran Church Women of 

the ELCA, Colorado Springs
Grace Lutheran Church, Casper, WY
Holy Cross Lutheran Church, Wheat 

Ridge
Holy Cross Lutheran Church, 

Overland Park, KS

Holy Ghost Lutheran Church, 
Fredericksburg, TX

Holy Love Lutheran Church, Aurora
Holy Shepherd Lutheran Church, 

Lakewood
Holy Trinity Lutheran Church, 

Littleton
Holy Trinity Lutheran Church 

Women of the ELCA, Littleton
Hope Lutheran Church, Westcliffe
Immanuel Lutheran Church, Greeley
King of Glory Lutheran Church, 

Arvada
King of Kings Lutheran Church, 

Pueblo
Lord of the Hills Lutheran Church, 

Centennial
Lord of the Mountains Lutheran 

Church, Dillon
Lutheran Church of Hope, 

Broomfield
Lutheran Church of the Holy Spirit, 

Centennial
Lutheran Church of the Master, 

Lakewood
Lutheran Church of the Servant, 

Santa Fe, NM
Messiah Lutheran Church, Denver
Mission Lutheran Church, Swink
Mount Calvary Lutheran Church, 

Boulder
Mount of the Holy Cross, Vail
Nativity Lutheran Church, 

Commerce City
New Promise Lutheran Church, St. 

George, UT
Our Father Lutheran Church, 

Centennial
Our Savior Lutheran Church, Greeley
Our Saviour’s Lutheran Church, Ft. 

Collins
Our Saviour’s Lutheran Church, East 

Bethel, MN
Peace Lutheran Church, Las Cruses, 

NM
Peace in Christ Lutheran Church, 

Elizabeth
Prince of Peace Lutheran Church, 

Colorado Springs
Prince of Peace Women of the 

ELCA, Colorado Springs
Prince of Peace Lutheran Church, 

Denver
Rocky Mountain Synod
Shepherd of the Hills Lutheran 

Church, Canon City
Shepherd of the Valley Lutheran 

Church, La Salle
Spirit of the Mountain Lutheran 

Church, Golden
South Zumbro Lutheran Church, 

Kasson, MN
St. Andrew Lutheran Church, Arvada
St. Luke Lutheran Church, 

Albuquerque
St. Paul Lutheran Church, 

Albuquerque
St. Paul Lutheran Church, Calhan
St. Peter Lutheran Church, 

Greenwood Village
St. Philip Lutheran Church, Littleton
St. Stephen’s Lutheran Church, 

Northglenn
Tabor Lutheran Church, Pueblo
Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church, 

Boulder
Trinity Lutheran Church, Fowler
Trinity Lutheran Church, Loveland
Trinity Lutheran Church, Monument
Valley Lutheran Church, Denver
Zion Lutheran Church, Trinidad

A special thanks to Clay and Laurie Mohler for donating funds to purchase 
a new 15-passenger van for Rainbow Trail.    This van was used nearly 
every week this past summer on Bridging Borders trips, and will no doubt 
be necessary for RTLC outreach in the future.  Thank you again!

NEW 15-PASSENGER VAN!

THANK YOU CLAY AND LAURIE!
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GIFTS IN HONOR OF
The Porch Family
Harriet Porch

Jennifer von Klinggraeff
Shelley Roth

Lauretta Luttinen
Gail & Kay Luttinen

Robert & William Laurie
Craig & Gail Bagenstos

Joyce Boe
Lisa Boe-Sims

Mark Twietmeyer
Daniel & Diana Breed

Marci & Dave Waite
Julie McCallister

Pastor Dave Risendal’s 30th 
Ordination Anniversary
St. Peter Lutheran Church, 

Greenwood Village

Our Grandparents
Jeanne & Martin Dallman
Johanna Crock, Hanna Nichols, 
Laura Pierce & Sara Witte Ray
Hannah Harman

Karin Arndt
Nancy & Rex Howard

The McCracken Family – Ben, 
Arlene, Lynn, Mark, Michelle, 
Madison & Mia
Kristin McCracken

GIFTS IN MEMORY OF
Aaron Grider
Brittany Grider
Charlie & Linda Kelly
Rick & Jill Reed

June Simonton
Don Simonton

Sandra McCallister
Marci & David Wait

Jerry Nelson
Holly & Nick Massie

Bob Sellberg
Virginia Sellberg

Mo Oppermann
Charles & Carol Barnett
Christine Baumgartner
Mary Boucher
Jan Brust
Margaret Earle
Phil & Dee Erlander
Harvey E. Williams Family Trust
Gary & Karen Gabrielson
Mabel Green
Elton & Rose Marie Gudvangen
Elizabeth Hanson
Elizabeth Hemmingway
Adelbert & Bernice Herrold
Kenneth & Susan Iverson
Daniel & Laura Johnson
Gloria Kenys
Sandie & Paul Keydeniers
Larry & Edna Kosley
David & Beverly Spaulding
Joe & Alice Watkins
Raymond & Lois Weikart
Paul & Ruth Wiig

Mary Ellen Zander
Harry Zander

Ellen & Leeland Soker
Aletha Bennett
Melvin Bunde
Fred & Helen Disque
Colleen Hohlen
Marshall & Marcella Krieger
Beverly Ochterbeck Southard
Paul & Darlene Scherer
JoAnn Soker
Doris Stipech
Thomas & Jane Tonniges
Barbara White

Ollie Korte
Jack & Phyllis Brown

Grand Dolly Buchanan
Jack & Phyllis Brown

Wally & Darlene Remstad
Jack & Phyllis Brown

Kelsey Rohrbaugh
Kevin & Darlene Rohrbaugh

Margaret Ames
James Twaddell

Bill Boitano & BoiScout
Richard Davis

Daniel Ray Benson
Tom & Virginia Crow

Dale Daugherty
Diedra Daugherty

Rev. Hamp Kicklighter
Caroline Hoffman

Wayne & Trudie Jarvis
Dave & Nellie Jarvis

Bill Brenneman
Anonymous

ANN (JARVIS) SMITH
MEMORIAL LAND 
EXCHANGE FUND

Anonymous
Atonement Lutheran Church, 

Boulder
Roger & Jane Barrack
Robert & Carolyn Bye
Community First Foundation
Maren Diercks & Paul Eppard
John & Kathleen Erickson
William Ernstrom & Janie 

Hanson-Ernstrom
Scott & Sue Fernau
Chris & Stephanie Frankle
Steve & Lewanne Graeber
Judy Hagge
Fred Hansen
Dave & Carol Hartenberger
Jeff & Annie Heath
David & Sharon Henneke
John & Valerie Hess
Ann Hultquist & Roger Loots
David & Janice Marie Jessen
Stanley & Evelyn John

The Estate of Maxine Johnson
Gail & Kay Luttinen
Ed & Eunice Mansfield
Delores & Gerry Mueller
Janice & James Mulvany
Chuck & Michelle Nichols
Kim & John Olson
Peace in Motion Exercise Group, 

Canon City
Richard Peterson
Anne Rein
Brenda & Lon Sears
Mark Skinner & Lou Ann 

Cheslock-Skinner
Rick Smith
Frank & Ange-La Sutherland
Robert & Michelle Thomsen
Vernon & Sonja Thorwald
Ruth Von MOsch
Denny & Connie Wilcox
Bob & Joyce Witte

	 You know it must be important if Dave is willing to put his mus-
tache on the line for it.  Well, the land exchange and the appeal to pay for 
it are that important to him.  So there is now a bounty on Dave’s mustache.  
We are looking for a capstone gift, a gift that will close out our $275,000 
campaign.  In exchange for a single gift of at least $25,000 to $50,000 (or 
more),  Dave will shave his mustache.  Now that may not seem like a big 
deal but here are some interesting facts:  the last time Dave shaved off his 
mustache, it was 1977; none of Dave’s staff has ever seen him without 
a mustache, and neither have his kids, neither has his wife Nellie!  Help 
us close out this appeal in grand fashion and make it memorable for all!  
Contact Dave at dave@rainbowtrail.org if you are interested in making 
this special gift!

Mustache Appeal

Grace Race Sponsors
Luther College Sponsors
Mark Burris
Brittany Grider
Dave and Nellie Jarvis
Lauren Kraus
Kirk & Trish Neubauer
Andrew Peterson
Mark & Heidi Peterson
Brandon Reed
Rick & Jill Reed
Austen Smith
Art and Michelle Stone-Kraus

Bethany Lutheran Church, 
Cherry Hills Village

Augustana College
Dave and Nellie Jarvis
Dave and Carissa Cruson
Rick and Becky Romano

City Market, Canon City, CO

Runners Roost, Lakewood

Tayco Screen Printing, 
Colorado Springs

Thrivent Financial for 
Lutherans Action Team
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King of Glory Lutheran Church, 
Arvada

David & Becky Kleen
Art Kraus & Michelle Stone 

Kraus
Bert & Dolly Lager
Benji & Lori Leonard
David & Michelle Louis
Helen Lyells
Jeanne & Tim Maloney
Gail Mannington
Adrian & Andrew Miller
Jill & Doug Monsen
Jed & Monica Mortenson
James & Judy Myra
Michelle & Dave Okes
Kim & John Olson
Sara & Clark Olson-Smith
Marcia Oppermann
Anne-Marie Patrie & John 

Schneider

CONTRIBUTORS
Thank you to the following friends of Rainbow Trail who gave a gift in 2014. 

Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Carl & Linda Almquist
Kevin Althoff & Sandy Wittebort
Wayne & Ellie Arden
John & Gloria Arestad
BettyAnn Arner
Kayla Aspeslagh
Dennis Bagenstos & Judy 

Leiseth
Charles Baker
Mary Banken
Marty Bendel Waite
Karen Benuska
Nathan Bergmann
Norman & Voanne Bertelsen
Dan & Marcia Bollman
William & Donna Borges
Donna & Stephen Bowles
Elizabeth Boxler
Matthew & Ashlea Brady
David & Lois Bratton
Pauline Brodbeck
Peggy Brooks
Mardella Buhr
Roy Burger
Doug & Michelle Cahill
Jeanell Carlson-Bjorkman
Robert & Ladonna Chalstrom
Addi Choi
Kit & LeEtta Choi
Paul Clark
Penny Conyers
Mark & Pegi Crates
Jessica Craver
Lynne & Joseph Craver
Linda & Stephen Daniel
Jack & Kat Dechant
David & Catherine Dehn
Alice Disney
Fred & Helen Disque
Andrea Doeden
Rachael & Kirk Dugan
Frances Dunbar
Bill & Nancy Eldridge
Emily Ewing
Marian Fjare
Kerry & James Forbes
Thomas & Mary-Lynn Foreman
Ronald Fox

Art & Lori Gaide
Rick & Debra Geddes
Karan Goldsberry
Bill & Sharon Gorman
Steve & Lewanne Graeber
Beth Graham
Laura & Mike Growney
Eric & Carolyn Gustafson
Bruce & Laura Guthals
Steven & Pamela Haigh
Daniel Hanson
Jeff & Laurie Hanson
Landon Harman
Dave & Carol Hartenberger
Joy Hawkins & Randall Clark
Karel & Tom Hemler
Norris & Teri Hermsmeyer
Del & Cheryl Holz
Victor & Lois Hoops
Deborah Hoover
Karen Horgen
Sarah Howard
Joan & Chris Huke
Jeremy Idler
Ruth Idler
Denise & Scott Ikenberry
Michele & Christopher Jarnot
Ben Jarvis
Kitty Jarvis
Cliff Johnson
Dennis Johnson
Ron Johnson
Stan & Sandy Johnson
Father Daniel Jones
LaDonna Jurgensen
Jim & Carol Kaliamos
Greg & Diane Kaufmann
Craig Kelly
Dawn & Mark Kelly
Kathleen Kirkendall
Joel & Wini Klein
Katie Kline
Ralph & Dawn Koennecke
David Kumpe & Rosemarie 

Wipfelder Kumpe
Roger & Claudia Larson
Susan Larson
Kristin & Mike Lavelle
Greg & Gladeane Lefferdink
Linda Leners
Mike Lewellen

Lisa Lewis
Marlise Lonn
Waverly Machamer
Bernie Mann
Robert & Melinda Marold
Judy Marsh
Rachel Marty
Timothy & Lucia McClure
Julie & Randy McNitt
Sue Michel
Gary & Gwynethe Miller
Heather Miller
Julie & Scott Miller
Nora Jean & Keith Miller
Zach Miller
Bob & Linda Morton
Mark & April Munson
Paul Nelson-Marten
Kirk & Trish Neubauer
Jennifer Newman
Johanna Nichols
Ed & Janice Norden
Bert & Tricia Nuckols
Charles & Catherine Olin
Orvid & Lois Olson
Jayne & James Oslin
Christine Pacheco
Vicki & Stacy Padilla
Joanne Parkhouse & Zhihua Jack 

Song
John & Rita Patchett
Andrea Patella
Anne-Marie Patrie & John 

Schneider
Jeffrey Pearson
Ruth Pterson
Q.T. & Letty Plikerd
Harriet Porch
Korey Powell
Charles & Helen Probst
Jacob Raap
Jerry & Lorna Reeves
Gayle Rodgers
Ben & Kirsten Roeber
Rick & Becky Romano
Gregor Ronning
Ben Rude
Stephanie Salazar
Wayne & Nancy Sather
Katrina & Ed Schaeffer
Patti Schoenfeld

Roger & Margaret Schutte
Kathryn & Chris Sheffer
Christy Shelinbarger
Barbara Sieckman
Joel & Barbara Sigdestad
Kandisa Skaff
Robert Slagle
Larry & Elaine Sohrweid
Ken & Mary Sorenson
Wayne & Kathryn Spight
Erwin & Lorraine Spruth
Max & Linda Stefoin
Bob & Dorthea Steinke
Robert & Rhoda Stenson
Donald & Joyce Stephens
Kylie Stitt
Brad & Karen Stone
Mark & Julie Stover
Warren & Marilyn Strand
Peter Stroup
Pat & Rob Suter
Kaleb Sutherland
Gary & Joy Symes
Gaylene Szaltzer
Natalie & Mark Talley
Robert & Michelle Thomsen
Kathryn Trenda
Lynn & Pat Trenda
Mike & Ann Tydings
Bob & Renee Wade
Eric & Kate Waggoner
Leondard & Judy Walgren
Dena Wangerin-Richter
Barbara Ward
Michael & Annette Ward
John & Judith Watson
Roberta Wentworth
Barbara White
Vicki & Donald White
Larry & Marta Williams
Ken & Paula Wills
Phil & Marcia Wolfe
Susan & Matt Wood-Ellis
Todd & Christine Wright
Einar & Lone Wulfsberg
Ben & Corliss Wyatt
Mel & Bonnie Yockstick
Marty Youngmann

ROPES COURSE FUND
Anonymous
Eric & Pam Anderson 
Augustana Foundation Fund, 

Denver
Craig & Gail Bagenstos
Debbie & Julio Blanco
Diane Boldt & Paul Hurcomb
Dana & Tom Braun
Jamie & Matt Burkhard
Mike & Connie Burris
Brian & Marisa Carlson
James Collopy Jr
Darwin & Helen Dalzell
Bill & Charlotte Dausses
Ina Kay & Tom Devers
Andrea Doerr
Phil & Traci Dorth
Jennifer & Daniel Dugan
Kendra & Steve Dunn
Fred & Janice Ehlers
Dana & Chuck Englebrecht

Bob & Ann Erickson
John & Kathleen Erickson
David & Ruth Ericson
Vince & Leigh Felletter
Tonya & Andrew Fisher
Brittany Garrelts
Kelsey Grimm
Laura & Mike Growney
Karl & Wendy Gustafson
Dan Hanson
Paden Hendrickson
John & Valerie Hess
John & Jenny Hierlinger
Eric Hoffer
Paul & Lynne Horpedahl
Wesley & Amy Hout
Ben Jarvis
Dave & Nellie Jarvis
The Estate of Maxine Johnson
Kiara & Andrew Jorgenson
Allison & John Kane

Dave & Judy Peters
Erin Pineda & Ryan Ourada
Noel & Rob Reagan
Adrienne Ross
Matt & Wendi Rusch
Sonja & Gordon Sandquist
Brahm & Sarah Semmler Smith
Sarah Shasberger
Michelle & Jeff Simmons
Richard & Elaine Simonds
Teak & Clifford Simonton
Rich Smith
Trinity Evangelical Lutheran 

Church, Boulder
Amber & Joe Turner
Eric & Kate Waggoner
Brian & Kira Ward
Teresa & David Watt
Marsha Yosten



www.rainbowtrail.org

Administrative Office
107 S. 9th Street, Suite B
Canon City, CO  81212
Phone:  719-276-5233
Fax:  719-276-5235

Office Hours: 9 am - 5 pm

Camp Office
P.O. Box T

3056 County Road 198
Hillside, CO  81232

Phone:  719-942-4220
Fax:  719-942-4000

Full-Time Staff

Dave Jarvis, Executive Director..............................dave@rainbowtrail.org
Sara Marietta, Executive Secretary...........................info@rainbowtrail.org
Aurice Worley, Bookkeeper..........................accounting@rainbowtrail.org
Ben Larson,  Dir of Compass Points & Day Camp.........ben@rainbowtrail.org
Ben Jarvis, Dir of On-Site & Bridging Borders.. ben.jarvis@rainbowtrail.org
Kyle Larson, Dir of Site & Facilities..........................kyle@rainbowtrail.org
Chris Seaman, Food Service Manager.....................chris@rainbowtrail.org
Kelsey Kethan, Program Assistant.......................kelsey@rainbowtrail.org
Christa Drengler, Program Assistant....................christa@rainbowtrail.org

Board of Directors
President...............................Michelle Okes, Bethany Lutheran, Denver,  CO
Vice Pres..... Rev. Vera Guebert-Steward, Evergreen Lutheran, Evergreen, CO
Secretary............................Scott Skrine, King of Glory Lutheran, Arvada, CO
Treasurer.......................Kathy Twaddell,  Atonement Lutheran, Boulder, CO
.................................................Russ Britton, Bethany Lutheran, Denver, CO
.............................................Kevin Flesch, Augustana Lutheran, Denver, CO
 ........................................ Chris Lieber,  First Lutheran,  Colorado Springs, CO
.........................................................Josh Nelson, Holy Trinity, Littleton, CO

We make every effort to list each donor, but mistakes do happen.  
If we have inadvertently omitted your name or have listed you 

incorrectly we apologize.   Please call us, 719-276-5233, 
and let us know so that we can make corrections.
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Rainbow Trail
   2015 Events Calendar

February 28.........................Staff Applications Due
March 13-15......................Youth Directors’ Retreat
May 22-25..............Memorial Day Work Weekend
May 25- June 6..................................Staff Training
June 7- August 15..........................Summer Camps
Sept. 4-7......................Labor Day Family Weekend
September 10-13............Men’s Fly Fishing Retreat
October 3...........................Grace Race 5k (Denver)
October 9-11...................Fall Ambassadors Retreat
November  6-8...............Fall Confirmation Retreat
December 4-6........................................AdventFest

www.rainbowtrail.org

These are larger items that we haven’t budgeted for, but 
would love to have.  Contact us if you would like to donate 
any of these items, new or gently used.  You can bring 
them to camp, or call to arrange a drop-off or pick-up. 
Thank you for your continued support.

Wish List

A different, yet significant way to support 
the ministries of Rainbow Trail 

These are essential items needed for our day-to-day 
operations.  A designated monetary gift would certainly 
be welcome as well.  You can bring these items with you 
any time you come to camp or call us to arrange a drop-off 
or pick-up.  Thank you for your continued support! 

Needs List

White 20# copy Paper (Laser quality)
Reams of colored copy paper
Hobart 20 Quart Mixer
Avery 5160 labels
Avery 5164 labels
Masking tape
Adobe Creative Suite 6 (Mac)
Sharpie brand permanent markers
Scotch tape
Duct tape
Postage stamps
UPS Surge Protector Power strips
Long barreled fire lighters (Bic)

9x12 Manila envelopes (no clasps)
6x9 Manila Envelopes (no clasps)
16 -  5 ft. round white Lifetime tables
6 or 8 ft. rectangular white Lifetime 

tables
Extension cords (all lengths)
25 gallon Rubbermaid tubs for the 

kitchen 
Adult size scissors
A “new” economic car for Day Camp
Extension cords (all lengths)
Computer Battery Back-Up System
AA and AAA Batteries

Industrial Mop buckets (call us first!)
Sturdy wheelbarrows
Jump drives/thumb drives
New Mac desktop and laptop 

computers
New full sheets – white
New full or single mattress pads
New Queen sheets – white
New Queen mattress pads
20 new 3-piece towel sets
1 digital camera (min 10-12 megapixel)
Costumes for life of Christ
3 – 5 gallon shop vacuums
3 - upright vacuums
3 new high chairs

2- 32” Digital Flat Screen TVs
20 ft. or longer extension cords
2 – New gas grills
Motorola 2-way radios
Bobcat Pallet toothed bucket
Free-standing Space Heaters
Pack-n-Play Cribs
Freezerless Refridgerator 
Dish Cart
GoPro Hero 4 Black
Ice Machine with Storage Bin
Vermeer Brush Chipper
Skid Steer Tire Chains
Commercial Washers and Dryers

A New Way to Support RTLC: 
Thrivent Action Teams

	 In our region of the country, Thrivent Financial for Lutherans 
has eliminated their current chapter system and replacing it with an 
Action Team approach that they believe will encourage more people to 
be involved in more projects.  An action team is easy to organize.  All 
that has to happen is a Thrivent member identifies a worthy project, 
finds a group of people to help with the project, and then goes to the 
Thrivent website and establishes the project in the system.  Thrivent 
will provide $250 in starter funds for the project in hopes that it 
can be used to generate more.  If your church wanted to buy RTLC 
something off the wish or need list, you could host a breakfast using 
the starter funds and all the proceeds from your breakfast could be 
used to purchase that item.  Or you could do something similar to raise 
campership funds for your youth to go to camp this summer.  The 
sky is the limit for what projects can be done to help Rainbow Trail.  
Consider forming an action team and make a difference!  Contact 
Dave Jarvis if you have any questions.

	

	 If you are a Thrivent Financial member, we need your help! We 
set a Thrivent Choice goal for 2014 of $40,000 and we think that goal is 
very attainable.  With that kind of support from Thrivent, not only can 
we continue to provide camperships but we can also possibly upgrade 
some of the equipment on our site.
	 Here is how you can help.  Thrivent has changed the rules and you 
will need to go out to their website each quarter to direct your Thrivent 
Choice dollars. This is the only way to ensure that your Thrivent Choice 
dollars will make it to Rainbow Trail each quarter.  Go to http://www.
rainbowtrail.org/donate/thrivent-choice/ and follow the steps to make 
your designation.
	 If you have friends that are Thrivent members and who have 
not designated their Thrivent Choice dollars, please encourage them to 
designate those Thrivent Choice dollars to Rainbow Trail.  We heard 
that there was still close to $1 million dollars in Choice dollars NOT 
distributed last year.  Help us change that!  You can make a world of 
difference!!

Use Your Thrivent Choice 
Dollars Wisely


